
SEPTEMBER 13, 2024 

Friday 9/13 9:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m.  Veterans’ Service—MS 
  10:00 a.m. Bus Trips Meeting—OPR 
  10:00 a.m. Bible Study—VC Children’s Suite 
  1:00 p.m. Bible Study—VC Children’s Suite 
  2:00 p.m. Sit ‘N Stitch—CH  
  7:00 p.m. Live! at Dowling Park: Jessica It’s All Good—

SMR/DR 
   
Saturday 9/14 8:00 a.m.–12:00 noon Market Day—VS 
  8:30 a.m. Ladies’ Breakfast—SMR/DR 
  8:30 a.m. Men’s Fellowship Breakfast—RDR 
   
Sunday 9/15 9:40 a.m. Morning Worship Service—VC 
  11:00 a.m. Sunday School for All Ages 
  2:00 p.m. Coloring Book Time of Fellowship—DH Lobby 
  6:00 p.m. Evening Worship Service—BC 
  7:00 p.m. VC Pal Night—RDR 
     
Monday 9/16 10:00 a.m. Power Outage/Storm Workshop—DR 
  1:30 p.m. VCBI: Discipleship Lessons from John’s Letters—VC 

Children’s Suite 
  1:45 & 2:00 p.m. Bus Trip: FSU Planetarium—DH & LAP 
   
Tuesday 9/17 8:30 a.m. Men’s Bible Study—VC Children’s Suite 
  10:00 a.m. Model Train Club—CB 
  2:00 p.m. Garden Club—DR 
  6:00 p.m. SongFarmers—SMR/DR 
        
Wednesday 9/18 8:45 & 9:00 a.m. Bus Trip: Walmart—CH & DH 
  9:00–11:00 a.m. Ceramics—PCS 
  1:00 p.m. VCBI: Jesus in Every Book of the Bible — The Red Line 

of Redemption Through the Bible—VC Room 5 
  1:00 p.m. Bridge Club—OPR 
  1:15 & 1:30 p.m. Bus Trip: Winn-Dixie, Save A Lot & Publix—CH & DH 
  6:00 p.m. Prayer Meeting—BC 
  6:30 p.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal—VC 
  7:15 p.m. Christmas Cantata Rehearsal—VC 
   
Thursday 9/19 9:30 a.m.–12:30 p.m. Village Artists Guild—KC 
  10:00 a.m. VCBI: Discovering God’s Meaning and Purpose for Your 

Life—VC Room 5 
  10:00 a.m. Plarn Ministry—Cleo’s Meeting House 
  2:00 p.m. Membership Association Meeting—RDR 
     
Friday 9/20 9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. Veterans’ Service—MS 
  10:00 a.m. Bible Study—VC Children’s Suite 
  1:00 p.m. Bible Study—VC Children’s Suite 
  2:00 p.m. Sit ‘N Stitch—CH   

BOLD: ONE-TIME AND MONTHLY EVENTS — ITALIC: PROGRAMS FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH 

24/7/365 Assistance/Operator 658-3333 
 Cashier’s Office 658-5343 
 Copeland Medical 658-5300 
 Finance Department 658-5450 
 Home Care 658-5460 

 Housekeeping 658-5374 
 Environmental Svcs. 658-5155 
 Post Office 658-5270 
 Security/Emergency 658-3333 
 Shuttle Bus 208-2584 

ACV Advent Christian Village 
BA Butterfield Acres 
BC Bixler Chapel 
CB Chriss Building 
CH Carter House 
CCC Copeland Community Center 
CMC Copeland Medical Center 

CT/MT Cardinal/Magnolia Terrace 
DH Dowling House 
DM Dacier Manor 
DMA Dowling Manor 
DR Depot Room 
ET Edgewood Terrace 
GSC Good Samaritan Center 

IC Information Center 
JKPL Jo Kennon Public Library 
KC Keepers Cottage 
LAP Lake Aquilla Parking Lot 
MS Member Services 
OPR Old Pavilion Room 
PCS Polk Ceramics Shop 

POP Park of the Pines 
RDR Rumph Dining Room 
RV Smith Riverview Apartments 
RW Riverwoods 
SMR Sawmill Room 
VC Village Church 
VS Village Square 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

OPPORTUNITIES TO GIVE 
There are amazing people that support ACV, and we are 
grateful for each one. Some people enjoy giving to the 
Benevolent Fund that helps people in need. Others 
prefer to help with tangible needs. For those people 
who like to cover the cost of specific items, the follow-
ing are three of our current needs: 

1) New Recliners at GSC: $1,000 per chair. (Please do 
not donate fabric recliners; GSC cannot use them.) 

2) New Beds at GSC: 20 beds needed at $1,000 each. 
3) New Commercial-Grade Mower for ACV Grounds: 

$15,000 
 If you would like to help, please send your gift 
to ACV, P.O. Box 4305, Dowling Park, FL 32064, or drop 
it off at Carter Village Hall. Be sure to note which 
project you are supporting. If you can’t cover the full 
cost of an item, any gift is very much appreciated.  
 Thank you for your consideration! 

Darleen Hinrichs, Sr. Dir. of Resource Development 

FLU VACCINES ARE HERE 
Flu vaccines are available at the Copeland Clinic! Please 
call the clinic to schedule your flu vaccine on Wednes-
day or Friday afternoons. Vaccines can also be adminis-
tered at any regularly scheduled appointment.  
 According to the CDC, people 65 years and older 
are at higher risk of developing serious flu complica-
tions. This increased risk is due in part to changes in 
immune defenses with increasing age. In recent years, 
it is estimated that between 70% and 85% of seasonal 
flu-related deaths have occurred in people 65 years and 
older, and between 50% and 70% of seasonal flu-
related hospitalizations have occurred among people in 
this age group. 
 The best way to protect against flu and its 
potentially serious complications is with a flu vaccine. 
Annual vaccination helps to ensure the best possible 
protection against flu. 
 Protect yourself by getting your flu vaccine! 

Keri Hilliard, VP for Health Services 

ACV EVENTS 

 

BUS TRIPS MEETING 
Friday, Sept. 13, 10:00 a.m. - OPR 

Whether you have participated in the past or not, if you 
are interested in helping to plan ACV’s bus trips, please 
join us for the next bus trips meeting on Friday, Sept. 
13, at 10:00 a.m. in the OPR. Even if you only want to 
know more about what is possible, come to this meet-
ing to learn (no commitment necessary). Have ideas for 
trips — local and not-so-local? We’d love for you to join 
us and share! The bus committee helps to keep the 
whole membership moving, so the more varied the 
input, the better. 

LIVE! AT DOWLING PARK:  
JESSICA IT’S ALL GOOD 

Friday, Sept. 13, 7:00 p.m. - SMR/DR 
Jessica It’s All Good is a clean comedian from the South 
with a loud personality, no shame, and not a whole lot 
of inhibitions. In 2014 she won her first comedy compe-
tition, and was a semi-finalist in Atlanta’s Top Comic 
Comedy Contest. In 2015 she took 
her comedy special Memoirs of a 
Supermodel Princess Clown to The 
Complex Theatre in Hollywood, 
California. In 2020, with the support 
of donors, Jessica produced “WE’RE 
ALL CHOCOLATE.” Jessica is also an 
improv actress with the touring 
improv troupe, Fish Sticks Comedy, 
which came to ACV in 2021. 
 Individual tickets can be 
purchased from the ACV cashier’s 
office and at the event for $18 (ACV 
member) and $26 (non-member), or season passes can 
be purchased at the cashier’s office for $140 (ACV 
member) and $210 (non-member). Those with season 
passes may also attend the Community Concerts of 
Lake City free of charge. Call 658-5400 for more 
information. 

MARKET DAY 
Saturday, Sept. 14, 8:00 a.m.–12:00 noon 

Village Square 
A Village Market Day is scheduled for the morning of 
Saturday, Sept. 14. Market Day is ACV’s version of a 
flea market. If you are interested in having a booth at 
Market Day, call the Village Lodge office at 658-5200. 

LADIES’ BREAKFAST 
Saturday, Sept. 14, 8:30 a.m. - SMR/DR 

The next ladies’ breakfast will be held on Saturday, 
Sept. 14, at 8:30 a.m. in SMR/DR. Our guest speaker 
will be Sue Whitmore, who will share her heart with us. 
A special invitation is extended to new residents; we 
want to meet you! Come join us for a wonderful time of 
table fellowship. 
 The cost of the full and delicious breakfast 
buffet is $7.00. Tickets must be pre-purchased at the 
Lopin’ Gopher. 

 

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 
Saturday, Sept. 14, 8:30 a.m. - RDR 

The next Men’s Fellowship Breakfast will be held on 
Saturday, Sept. 14, at 8:30 a.m. in RDR. Our guest 
speaker will be Rev. Richard Russell. 
 The cost of the full and delicious breakfast 
buffet is $7.00. Tickets must be pre-purchased at the 
Lopin’ Gopher. Come join us for fellowship, prayer, 
inspiration and breaking bread together! 

 

POWER OUTAGE/STORM WORKSHOP 
Monday, Sept. 16, 10:00 a.m. - DR 

Join us for a workshop where we’ll review the ACV 
Emergency Plan for hurricanes and other storms, and 
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IN LOVING MEMORY 
Marjorie Hoffman, who was a resident of DH, DM and GSC, died Sept. 9. Her memorial information will be 

provided when available.  
William Davidson, who was a resident of GSC, died Sept. 8. His memorial information will be provided when 

available. 
Clifford Tusing, who was a resident of GSC, died Sept. 8. His memorial information will be provided when 

available. 
Nair Maqueda (wife of José), who was a resident of GSC, died Aug 6. Her  memorial information will be provided 

when available. 



provide tips for helping survive — and even thrive! — 
during a power outage. We’ll demonstrate useful 
products and provide you with checklists to help you be 
prepared. 
 Seating is limited. You must register by calling 
Michelle Pollina at 658-5193. 

BUS TRIP: FSU PLANETARIUM 
Monday, Sept. 16 

1:45 p.m. - DH & 2:00 p.m. - LAP 
Bus: $9.00 members, $15 non-members 

We have arranged for a private showing at the Pat 
Thomas Planetarium at FSU. The program will be 
Sunstruck. “Explore the sun in all its 
glory in this fulldome show. Sun-
struck takes us on a journey to 
discover the wonders of our 
magnificent sun and investigate 
how our star has supported 
life on Earth for millennia. 
This program includes infor-
mation on the structure of our 
sun, the source of its energy, and how 
solar activity impacts our world.” There is no fee for the 
show. Following the planetarium show, the bus will stop 
at Golden Corral for dinner before returning home 
(senior buffet price is $15.99 — beverage not included). 
Bus fee is $9.00 for members and $15 for non-
members. Sign up at the IC. 

GARDEN CLUB 
Tuesday, Sept. 17, 2:00 p.m. - DR 

The Garden Club resumes its monthly meetings Tues-
day, Sept. 17, at 2:00 p.m. in the DR. Everyone is 
welcome. 

MEMBERSHIP ASSOCIATION MEETING 
Thursday, Sept. 19, 2:00 p.m. - RDR 

The next regular Membership Association meeting is 
scheduled for Thursday, Sept. 19, at 2:00 p.m. in RDR. 
All ACV members are encouraged to attend. This 
month’s special speaker will be Mr. Michael Gordon, 
director of ACV’s Environmental Services. He will talk 
about the department and answer any questions you 
might have. 
 If you are interested in serving on the Member-
ship Association Executive Committee next year, speak 
with any of the current officers: Monica Serlick, Donald 
Wrigley, Peter Ard, Gaye Martin, or Sue Whitmore, or 
with the staff liaison, James Sutter. 

WHFMS FALL RETREAT 
Thursday–Saturday, Sept. 19–21 

The WHFMS will be hosting a fall retreat at ACV Sept. 
19–21. The theme will be Women of Prayer. All ladies 
are invited to attend. 

Thursday, Sept. 19, SMR/DR 
6:00–7:00 p.m. — Registration 
7:00–8:00 p.m. — Welcome: Julie Hawkins, Music/Sing: 

Davie Van Huisen and Mark Edquid, Fellowship and 
Refreshments 

Friday, Sept 20, SMR/DR 
8:00–9:00 a.m. — Registration and Breakfast 
9:00 a.m. — Welcome Prayer 
9:30–10:30 a.m. — Bible Games 
10:30 a.m.–12:00 noon — Mission Moment with Cynthia 

 Lee 
2:00–4:00 p.m. — Activities and Crafts 
5:00–6:00 p.m. — Dinner 
6:00–6:30 p.m. — Prayer 
6:30 p.m. — Worship: Guest Speaker Gaye Martin, 

Music/Sing: David Van Huisen and Mark Edquid, 
Prayers and Door Prizes 

Saturday, Sept. 21, Youth Lodge 
8:00–10:00 a.m. — Breakfast, Devotion and Prayer, 

Music, Speaker: Mary Barber, Close Out 

BUS TRIP: FRIENDS OF MUSIC 
CONCERT: UNF PERCUSSION ENSEMBLE 

Saturday, Sept. 21 
6:15 p.m. - DH & 6:30 p.m. - LAP 

Bus: $5.00 members, $9.00 non-members 
The University of North Florida Percussion Ensemble, 
directed by Dr. Andrea Venet, performs a varied spec-

trum of repertoire that includes contemporary chamber 
music, new compositions, commissions, modern ar-
rangements, and world music. It 
consistently gives world premieres 
of new works. The percussion 
ensemble is made up of graduate 
and undergraduate percussion 
majors. 
 All Friends of Music 
concerts are free to attend and 
are held at Covenant First Presby-
terian Church at 421 White Ave. in 
Live Oak. A reception will follow. Ride the bus for $5.00 
(members) or $9.00 (non-members). Sign up at the IC. 

MEET YOUR NEW  
SERVICE COORDINATOR 

Thursday, Sept. 26, 2:00 p.m. 
DH Lobby and CH Activity Room 

ACV’s new service coordinators, Diane Jackson and Gail 
Haberland, will be in the DH lobby (Gail) and CH activity 
room (Diane) Thursday, Sept. 26, at 2:00 p.m. to meet 
their clients — particularly those they haven’t met yet. 
If you haven’t had an opportunity to yet meet your new 
coordinator, this will be a good time to do so. Refresh-
ments will be provided. 

BUS TRIP: DINE-OUT TO  
BIG WOOD BBQ AND GRILL 

Thursday, Sept. 26 
4:15 p.m. - DH & 4:30 p.m. - Lake Aquilla 
Bus: $3.00 members, $6.00 non-members 

Thursday, Sept. 26, the trip bus will be going to Big 
Wood BBQ and Grill in Live Oak for supper. Big Wood 
offers a variety of salads, sandwiches and dinners 
ranging from $8.00 to over $20. Bus cost is $3.00 for 
members and $6.00 for non-members. Please sign up 
at the IC. 

EVENTS HERE AND THERE 
Events in this section are not sponsored by 

ACV, even if they take place at ACV. 

LIFELINE SCREENING 
Wednesday, Sept. 19, 9:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m. 

Camp Suwannee Youth Lodge 
Lifeline Screening is having another clinic at the Camp 
Suwannee Youth Lodge on Wednesday, Sept. 18, from 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. They are offering three screen-
ings, two for $85 (Comp No. SF791662 & Comp No. 
SF791663) and one for $159 (Comp No. SF791662). 
 Please call (844) 591-7101 to book an appoint-
ment and possibly get the free ones. 

VOCAL CONCERT 
Saturday, Sept. 21, 7:00 p.m. - BC 

Back before the pandemic, Joan Wittman was giving 
voice lessons to Chrystal Furst. Chrystal will at last be 
performing on Saturday, Sept. 21, at 7:00 p.m. in BC! 
An audience is requested by Joan: “We have worked 
very hard to get this program ready. I hope so much to 
have a good audience who really will enjoy the perfor-
mance (that, I am sure of). Thank you ahead of time!” 

DEMENTIA SUPPORT GROUP  
Thursday, Sept. 26, 1:30 p.m. - JKPL 

Being a caregiver for a loved one with dementia can be 
a huge commitment and come with many struggles. 
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Come meet, share and listen to others that share the 
same challenges.  
 This support group is held the fourth Thursday 
of every month at 1:30 p.m. at the JKPL. The next 
meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Oct. 24. For more 
information please contact GSC’s Ginger Calhoun at  
658-5594. 

  

JO KENNON PUBLIC LIBRARY 
386-658-2670 

Website: srrlib.org 
Email: dpark@neflin.org 

Mon., Wed.–Fri. 9:00 a.m.–5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday 9:00 a.m.–7:00 p.m. 
Saturday 9:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Closed Sunday 

 Hot Topic: Search for Solutions 
How much is too much when it comes to people being 
able to access our personal information? This subject is 
the focus of the September Hot Topic meetings. Join 
the group on the second and fourth Thursday of each 
month as they discuss today’s problems and try to find 
real solutions. The September meetings will be at 10:00 
a.m. on the 10th and the 24th. 

SongFarmers 
Join SongFarmers in SMR/DR at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
Sept. 17. Come and enjoy the show, or join them to 
play a tune or sing a song. Enjoy free quality entertain-
ment in a relaxed atmosphere but without the long 
drive! An evening with SongFarmers will surely put a 
little pep in your step! 

Paint Along with Liz 
Are you ready to make a masterpiece with a little help 
from an experienced painter? On Tuesday, Sept. 17, we 
will be offering two classes — 3:00–4:00 p.m. and  
5:30–6:30 p.m. — guided by our very own Elizabeth 
Richard with everything provided (including refresh-
ments), except the 8x10 canvas. This is a beginners 
painting course using acrylic paints, and because class 
size is limited, registration is necessary. Call, come by, 
or register online!  

SHINE Medicare Counseling 
Do you need advice or assistance in navigating your 
Medicare enrollment or checking eligibility for the 
program, as well as other programs that are relevant to 
senior services? On Sept. 23, at 1:30 p.m., representa-
tives from SHINE will be available to help with your 
questions. No need to struggle through on your own. 
Come in and ask the experts. Make an appointment or 
walk in!  

Cruise Essentials:  
Don’t Leave Home Without Them 

Are you already booked on a cruise or dreaming of 
setting sail? Join us for an insightful hour-long presenta-
tion on Monday, Sept. 16, at 1:00 p.m. where seasoned 
cruisers Susie and Shawn Johnson will share their top 
“must-have” items to bring on board. Whether you’re 
new to cruising or an experienced traveler, you’ll walk 
away with tips to enhance your trip! Prepare for your 
next adventure, and ensure you’re packing like a pro!  

Friday Morning Yoga, Too! 
Come join our weekly Monday morning yoga classes at 
9:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m.! If Mondays aren’t your style, 
no worries; join us on Fridays at 10:00 a.m. for our 
seated/chair-supported yoga class, designed to loosen 
you up, strengthen your joints, and improve your 
balance and posture. Get your body moving in the right 
direction! 

Dots and Daisies Jar Painting 
Bring your favorite jar or bottle for some painting 
therapy that will make you feel “dottie”! With a little 
paint, some Q-tips, and a simple technique (all provid-
ed), you will make a lovely centerpiece that will bright-
en up a room. Relax and create on Sept. 24 from 2:00 
to 3:00 p.m. or 5:30–6:30 p.m. Class sizes are limited, 
so register online, come in, or call us at 658-2670. 

As the Page Turns Book Club 
On Oct. 3, at 2:00 p.m., ATPT book club will be discuss-
ing Gray Mountain and Sooley by John Grisham. Gri-

sham is a prolific, New York Times Award-winning 
novelist that has had several of his books adapted to 
film. Come in and get a copy of one (or both) today!  

Looking for Tide Pod Containers 
The JKPL is collecting the Tide pod containers for a craft 
project. Please bring your empty containers to the JKPL; 
color is not important. 

Save the Date 
Mark your calendars for an amazing opportunity to find 
your next great read at The Friends of the Library Book 
Sale, happening Oct. 10–12 and 14–19 (during library 
hours) at the Live Oak location. Browse a wide selection 
of gently used books, including fiction, non-fiction, 
children’s books, and more! Whether you’re looking to 
expand your personal library or discover hidden gems, 
this sale has something for everyone. Plus, all proceeds 
go toward supporting our local library programs. 

Just a Small Collection of Words 
“Truth, like gold, is to be obtained not by its growth, 
but by washing away from it all that is not gold” (Leo 
Tolstoy). 

Starbooks Café Topic 
Did your children surprise you, impress you, or mystify 
you? In what ways? 

 

 

BUS TRIPS 

If you wish to ride the ACV bus on these trips, you must 
contact the IC in person or by phone at 658-3333 to 
sign up. Please be considerate of those who have aller-
gies and limit your use of perfumes, aftershaves, and 
colognes when riding the bus. 

WEEKLY LIVE OAK SHOPPING TRIPS 
There is no charge for Village members to participate in 
the regular weekly Live Oak shopping trips. If you have 
questions, call MS at 658-5400. 
 Please remember to bring your own bags on the 
weekly shopping trips to assist in keeping everyone’s 
purchases separate. 
 Those who sign up for a weekly shopping trip 
will be put on the waiting list if they sign up for the 
same trip the following week. If seats remain available, 
those on the waiting list will be moved to the regular 
list. 
 Sept. 18 morning — Walmart — Leave CH at 

8:45 a.m. and DH at 9:00 a.m. Leave from Walmart 
at approximately 11:15 a.m. and return to the Village 
at noon. 

 Sept. 18 afternoon — Winn-Dixie, Save A Lot & 
Publix — Leave CH at 1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 
p.m. Drop off at Winn-Dixie and Save A Lot, and 
park at Publix. Leave from Publix at approximately 
3:45 p.m. and return to the Village at 4:30 p.m. 

 Sept. 25 afternoon — Walmart — Leave CH at 
1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave from Walmart 
at approximately 3:45 p.m. and return to the Village 
at 4:30 p.m. 

 Oct. 2 morning — Walmart — Leave CH at 8:15 
a.m. and DH at 8:30 a.m. (new times). Leave from 
Walmart at approximately 11:15 a.m. and return to 
the Village at noon. 

UPCOMING BUS TRIPS 
Sept. 14 — Movie and Dinner Canceled 
Sept. 16 — FSU Planetarium 
Sept. 21 — Friends of Music: UNF Percussion Ensemble 
Sept. 26 — Dine-Out to Big Wood BBQ and Grill 

Weekly JKPL Meetings: 
Starbooks Café Tuesdays 9:30 a.m. 
Hot Topics 2nd & 4th Thurs. 10:00 a.m.  
Crochet Creations Thursdays 3:00 p.m. 
Kids Corner Saturdays 11:00 a.m. 
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DEPARTMENT NEWS 

THE VILLAGE CHURCH 
Rev. Sam Worley, Senior Minister 

Church Office - 658-5344 - P.O. Box 4314 

SERMON: “Don’t Lose Heart, Part 3” 
TEXT: 1 Peter 1:3–7 & 2 Corinthians 4:16–18 NIV ‘84 
SPEAKER: Rev. Sam Worley 

The following VC events are happening this week: 

Friday, Sept. 13 
10:00 a.m. — Bible Study: How Can I Accurately 

Interpret NT Books?, Tom Spannagle (VC Children’s 
Suite) 

1:00 p.m. — Bible Study: How to Study the Scriptures, 
Peter Ard (VC Children’s Suite)  

Saturday, Sept. 14 
8:30 a.m. — Men’s Fellowship Breakfast (RDR) 
 Speaker: Rev. Richard Russell 

Sunday, Sept. 15  
9:40 a.m. — Morning Worship (VC) 
11:00 a.m. — Sunday School Classes for All Ages 
4:00 p.m. — Children’s Music (VC) 
5:00 p.m. — Alive (CS) 
5:00 p.m. — Youth Meeting (Lighthouse) 
6:00 p.m. — Evening Worship (BC) 

Monday, Sept. 16 
1:30 p.m. — VCBI: Discipleship Lessons from John’s 

Letters, Donald Wrigley (VC Children’s Suite) 

Tuesday, Sept. 17 
8:30 a.m. — Men’s Bible Study (VC Children’s Suite) 

Wednesday, Sept. 18 
1:00 p.m. — VCBI: Jesus in Every Book of the Bible — 

The Red Line of Redemption Through the Bible, 
Michael Saunders (VC Room 5) 

6:00 p.m. — Prayer Meeting (BC) 
6:30 p.m. — Choir Practice (VC) 
7:15 p.m. — Christmas Cantata Practice (VC) 

Thursday, Sept. 19 
10:00 a.m. — Discovering God’s Meaning and Purpose 

for Your Life, Paul Cochrane (VC Room 5) 

Friday, Sept. 20 
10:00 a.m. — Bible Study, Donald Wrigley (VC Chil-

dren’s Suite) 
1:00 p.m. — Bible Study: How to Study the Scriptures, 

Peter Ard (VC Children’s Suite) 

CONFERENCE AND RETREAT 
Doug Mabey–386-658-5200 

Open swim at the outdoor Aquilla Pool will be on 
Saturdays only from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. until the end of 
September. 

MEMBER SERVICES 
James Sutter–386-658-5400 

We are hoping to have a local authors group participate 
in Autumn Fest on Oct. 12. These individuals will be 
available for you to meet, to buy their books, and to ask 
them any questions you might have. We extend an 
invitation to our ACV authors who would like to partici-
pate as well. Please let MS know if you would like to 
have a “local author” table at Autumn Fest by calling 
658-5400. (Other vendors should call the Village Lodge 
office at 658-5200.) 

Member Services Tip of the Week 
The Florida Department of Motor Vehicles FLOW mobile 
is returning to Dowling Park next month. FLOW stands 
for Florida Licensing on Wheels.  
 FLOW mobile offices bring the following services 
directly to the customer: 

 First time licenses ($48) 
 Convert out-of-state license ($48) 
 Renewals ($48 for Class E; fees vary for CDL) 
 Replacements for lost or stolen license ($25) 
 Address/name changes ($25) 
 Reinstatements (fees vary) 
 Emergency Contact Information Registration (free) 

 Florida law requires all applicants for a driver’s 
license or identification card to present the following 
identification documents: An original birth certificate, 
valid U.S. passport, or original Certificate of Naturaliza-
tion as well as other information (visit www.flhsmv.gov 
for more information).  
 For your convenience, the Department accepts 
cash, check, and credit cards. 
 The FLOW Mobile is scheduled to be at the VS 
the first Thursday of each month from 10:00 a.m. to 
2:00 p.m. 

Scam Tip of the Week: Norton Genie 
NortonLifeLock has released a new FREE phone and 
tablet app for both Apple and Android devices called 
Norton Genie: AI Scam Detector. This app encourages 
you to paste in text or screenshots of suspicious mes-
sages you receive through text or email, or something 
you see on social media. The app will analyze what you 
provide and let you know if it thinks it is a scam or if it 
is legitimate. It will even check out any links that are 
included. If it is a scam, Genie will ask follow-up ques-
tions and give advice on how to react to the scam. 
 Genie does not automatically detect scams on 
your device; you must provide messages by pasting text 
or uploading a screenshot to the app in order for it to 
analyze it. 

Volunteer Opportunities 
If you are interested in volunteering at ACV in the 
following opportunities or in any others, please come to 
MS to fill out an application. 

1. Lunch deliverer for shut-ins. Meals are prepared by 
the dining room and picked up prior to 11:00 to be 
delivered to each shut-ins’ door. 

2. Outdoor beautification volunteer. Volunteers are 
needed to help Environmental Services beautify 
ACV’s grounds by weeding flowerbeds, etc. 

3. Worship guide folder. The VC could use one or two 
more individuals to help fold worship guides on 
Thursday mornings. 

4. Village archives attendant. More attendants are 
needed to help at the Brooks Archive. 

ACV ACTIVITY NEWS 

BRIDGE CLUB 
Dottie Stone, Reporter 

The Bridge Club meets on Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m. in 
the OPR. If you would like to play, please call me at 
(352) 316-5161 or Betsey Ruehl at 658-1766 by noon 
on Monday. 
 Congratulations to our Sept. 4 winners: 1st high, 
Jim Varnell, and 2nd high, Dottie Stone.  

POLK CERAMICS SHOP 
Sue Riedel, Reporter 

The Polk Ceramics Shop will be closed Monday, Sept. 
16. We will resume our regular hours on Wednesday, 
Sept. 18. 

VILLAGE LIBRARY 
Monday–Friday 

10:00 a.m.–12:00 noon & 1:00–3:00 p.m. 
Brenda Reas, Reporter 

We have an audiobook section, paperback rack, and 
many movies and TV series on DVD for check-out. 
Magazines can be borrowed without being checked out; 
just return them when you finish looking at them. 
 Please have your ACV ID badge available when 
you come to check out books and DVDs. We are located 
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in the Schoolhouse Room between the OPR and IC. Our 
drop box is located around the corner across from the 
restrooms (beneath the bulletin board), and you may 
return books and DVDs there at any time. 

ACV MODEL TRAIN CLUB 
George Brisbin, Reporter 

The Model Train Club invites you to consider joining in 
the fun and fellowship of model railroading. Prior 
experience is not required for participation in the club. 
We will help you learn. Even if you have little to no 
experience with model trains but would like to tour our 
clubhouse and discuss participating with us, we would 
love to hear from you. Just call Paul Cochrane or me, 
and we will arrange for a time to visit.  
 What might you do? Model railroading is not just 
playing with toy trains, but gives individuals like you a 
way to learn some of the different skills used in making 
a model train layout. For instance, ever wonder how 
those little trees are made? Well, they can be hand-
made or bought. We really need help in making or 
using commercial trees to build a forest or two on the 
current layout project as well as upcoming projects. You 
could be the club forester.  
 How about being our building contractor? 
Building model buildings is a need we will always have. 
A model maker would have a place in our club that 
would last a lifetime.  
 How about major waterway projects? There is a 
need for making a realistic looking waterfall or a river 
without water.  
 Have a mechanical background? There are 
several engines that need everything from TLC to a 
major overhaul.  
 Electronics interest you? Some of our engines 
need to go from being a DC engine to a DCC engine, 
which involves installing a decoder chip, which takes 
around one hour. The list of opportunities goes on. 
 It does not matter if you don’t know how to do 
these things working with model trains; our club 
members have little experience in doing these things, 
but we are great at working together and learning new 
skills. Come, look around, ask questions, and give it a 
try. We would love to have the opportunity to show you 
around and have you join the team. 

PEN PAL PROGRAM 
A Committee of the Membership Association 

Monica Serlick, Reporter 
The next letter pick-up and delivery date is Friday, Sept. 
20. Make sure you write to your pen pal and get your 
letters to the IC before noon. The youth will then get 
your letters that afternoon.  
 Save the date: Tuesday, Sept. 24. There will be 
a meet and greet luncheon for all the pen pals at the 
FSYR. Cost for the bus is $5.00 so be sure to pay ASAP 
and reserve your space (at the IC). The bus will leave 
CH promptly at 10:45 a.m. to arrive at the Ranch by 
11:15 a.m. There will be 15 minutes to get into the 
cafeteria, and then the youth will arrive by 11:30 a.m. 
for their lunch break. We will have time with them until 
12:30 p.m. when they go back to class, and we board 
the bus and head back to ACV to arrive by 1:15 p.m. 
This is for all active pen pals. Please notify me if you 
cannot make it so I can explain to your pen pal. I must 
have a final head count by Sept. 19. If you have not 

confirmed and paid by then you will not be counted as 
coming. 
 If you want to become a pen pal, please contact 
me at (386) 330-4865 and leave a message. I will call 
you back.  
  “Every child deserves a champion — an adult 
who understands the power of connection and insists 
that they become the best they can possibly be” (Rita 
Pierson). 

STEPHEN MINISTRIES 
Robin Copeland, Reporter 

Our Stephen Ministers are learning about listening this 
week. Please continue to pray for them as they grow in 
their ability to provide caring ministry on behalf of our 
congregation.  
 Session Three — The Art of Listening: Listening 
is an essential part of Stephen Ministry. Stephen 
Ministers use active listening skills to help people 
recognize and accept the feelings they are experiencing. 
In this session Stephen Ministers learn and practice the 
skill of reflecting as a valuable listening tool. They 
explore the many facets of listening and talk about their 
own experiences so as to better understand when 
listening is effective and when it feels fake or makes a 
person feel uncomfortable.  

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

BUTTERFIELD ACRES 
Jack “CrackerJack” Dixon, Reporter 

“We can rejoice too, when we run into problems and 
trials, for we know that they help us develop endur-
ance, and endurance develops strength of character, 
and character strengthens our confident hope of 
salvation. And this hope will not lead to disappointment. 
For we know how dearly God loves us, because He  
has given us the Holy Spirit to fill our hearts with 
love” (Romans 5:3–5 NLT). 
 Who out there is superstitious? This week we 
have on our calendar FRIDAY THE 13th. It’s a day that 
— for many — creates problems in their minds. Howev-
er, it is just another day of the month that many have 
dubbed as a bad day, only because someone started a 
rumor that it is. It’s just like the old saying “Never walk 
under a ladder because it is bad luck!” Or how about 
this one: “Don’t let a black cat cross your path”? This 
last one is a bunch of hooey. I know from experience 
because Barbara and I sleep with a black cat every 
night! So if you are superstitious, just give it some real 
thought as to what would Jesus do? I guarantee you 
my friend He was not superstitious at all. 
 It looks like we are going to be spared from the 
likes of Hurricane Francine as she hugs the coast of 
Texas and heads north to the central part of our nation. 
We will no doubt get some rain from her, but we can 
handle that. 
 BA has lost another longtime neighbor, Nancy 
Cornell. She was remembered in a lovely service on 
Saturday in the chapel. It was full of friends and family 
to whom we send our sympathy and love. It is also 
reported that Roland Spooner has passed away. Our 
condolences go out to his family also. 
 We still have speeders racing up and down 
102nd Trail. I thought the problem was dealt with, 
however it still exists at times. The more we notify the 
Sheriff’s Department the more likely we will have 
something done. They already know who the culprits 
are; we just need to call and notify the SCSO at (386) 
362-2222 and listen to the recording. You need to press 
1 to speak to the dispatcher and file your complaint. 
The more we do this the quicker we will have results.  
 We have Investigator Jacob Williamson from the 
SCSO coming to speak to us on Thursday, Oct. 18, at 
our next potluck dinner. I do hope you will mark your 
calendar to reserve that important night for this meet-
ing. 
 I have found that “a welcome change” is any-
thing you get back from a $10 bill. Did you know that 
today’s oak tree is yesterday’s nut that held its ground? 
Do not get too busy to listen to what your heart has to 
say. 
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LUNCH & DINNER SPECIALS 

Friday, Sept. 13 
Spaghetti and Homemade Meatballs with 

Garlic Toast $16.95  

Saturday, Sept. 14  
Grilled Reuben on Marble Rye with  

Homemade Chips $12.95 



 From the veranda of our humble abode over-
looking the ever-so-smooth and dust-free 102nd Trail in 
beautiful BA: Always be wise enough to listen to the 
wiser, and never forget who is in charge. Isaiah 40:28–
31. God bless! 

CARTER HOUSE 
Monica Serlick, Reporter 

We have two birthdays to report for this upcoming 
week. We wish a blessed and very happy birthday to 
both Gracie Adams and Joan Shade on Sept. 15. 
“Another adventure-filled year awaits you. Welcome it 
by celebrating your birthday with pomp and splendor. 
Wishing you a very happy and fun-filled birth-
day” (Shutterfly.com)! 
 Finally, the weather is cooling down a bit. It will 
be marvelous once the humidity drops down. Personal-
ly, I look forward to taking long walks and spending 
some time in the dog park with my very active puppy, 
now that the sand spurs are under control. I am hoping 
to meet other ACV members that have pets looking for 
play partners. If you come by in your golf cart with your 
pet, please leave the golf cart parked outside of the 
park. Scooters and power chairs have access on the 
paved pathway leading into the park. Remember to 
read the dog park rules posted outside each park, and 
enjoy your time with your pooch. 
 Reminder to everyone: All items for giveaway go 
on the long table inside the TV room. No food placed on 
the table should be expired; if it is expired it should be 
thrown away. The same goes for dirty or broken items.  
 The furniture, fixtures and decorations that are 
in there belong to ACV and are NOT to be taken away 
for personal use.  
 Please continue to keep those who are strug-
gling with personal issues and those feeling under the 
weather in your prayers.  
 If you have any news you would like to share 
with others, please call and give me details.  
 Remember to be respectful of other residents 
and visitors. Please do not confront anyone if you think 
they are violating any of ACV’s rules or policies. If you 
see anything that you believe is out of the ordinary or 
inappropriate, please contact the IC at 658-3333 and 
report it. They will ensure someone is sent to check 
things out. This is your home; IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, 
SAY SOMETHING! 

DOWLING HOUSE 
Patricia-Adele Lyons, Reporter 

Sally Sauls’s birthday is on the 15th, so be sure to wish 
her a blessed and happy birthday. 
 In conversations with folks about these days and 
times, one question keeps being repeated: “Why 
doesn’t God do something?” When God is silent, is 
when God is busy. I try to explain it like this: 

I believe in the sun, 
even when it isn’t shining. 

I believe in love, 
even when I don’t feel it. 

And I believe in God, 
even when He is silent. 

 No matter what, take care of one another — 
“fear not.” A strong Christian is one who fights battles 
no one knows about, yet still has enough strength left 
to pick you up when you have fallen, and hold you close 
when you need a caring shoulder to lean on. When you 
lean on Christ, you can then lean on each other. 
 Have a blessed weekend.  

GOOD SAMARITAN CENTER  
AND DACIER MANOR 
Bruce Arnold, Reporter 

I recently heard James Sutter sing the song “You’ll 
Never Walk Alone” at the memorial service for Nancy 
Cornell. Nancy had chosen this song, along with the 
hymns that were sung at the service. Our prayers are 
with the family of Nancy Cornell. May you know God’s 
peace, grace and the hope of the resurrection in this 
difficult time.  
 James sang the song twice, the first time with 
the words “walk on, walk on, with hope in your heart, 
and you’ll never walk alone” and the second time, at 
the chorus, he replaced the word “hope” with “Christ”, 

 At the Village Square  

Riverside Gifts 
The rainy afternoon weather should be starting soon. 
We have umbrellas and ponchos. We also have ball 
caps and wide-brimmed hats for the sunny days. 
 There is a good selection of Bibles for chil-
dren, teens and adults. Large print, Spanish version, 
and picture Bibles are just some of the choices. If you 
are looking for a specific version, please talk with the 
staff. They can special-order just for you! 
 The Nature Corner in the rear of the store has 
many books about Florida wildlife, flowers, hiking, 
canoeing, kayaking, and biking. These include maps 
and suggestions for successful forays in our beautiful 
state. You’ll also find tall, sturdy walking sticks for 
your journeys. 
 Is your watch getting old and worn out? We 
have many styles of watches, including vintage ones, 
for women and men. One is made to be worn around 
your neck and has a large face.  
 Speaking of timepieces, there is a beautiful 
cottage clock and a grandfather clock that are pa-
tiently waiting for their new home.  
 Watch and clock repairs and new battery in-
stallation are available at very reasonable prices.  
 658-5771. Open Wednesday–Friday, 10:00 
a.m.–4:00 p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

Rustic Shop 
This shop has been gifted with many vintage items 
including View Masters with their reels (pictures on 
round disks), a Brownie camera, and a Picture Viewer 
with a large selection of pictures. The Children’s De-
partment has many children’s Golden Books, vintage 
dolls, games, and photo frames. They also have cus-
tom wooden toys. 
 Avon collectible perfume bottles and cologne 
cars are also ready for their new homes. Check out 
the large selection of jewelry for all styles of clothing 
and color choices. 
 Cards for all occasions are $1.00 each. Stock 
up now for those future events!  
 We are pleased to have a person who does 
clothing repairs and alterations. Bring in your bagged 
items with your name and phone number attached. 
 Watch and clock repairs and new battery in-
stallation are available at very reasonable prices.  
 658-5273. Open Wednesday–Friday, 10:00 
a.m.–4:00 p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m.  

Twice Nice Shop 
Our women’s clothing sale continues with 
slacks at $2.00 each (unless they are new with 
tags). Suits and clothing sets are ½ price.  
 All men’s suits and sport jackets 
(includes a free tie), shirts and trousers are ½ 
off.  
 You can’t beat the prices on graphic t-shirts at 
$2.00 each, belts at $1.00 each, and socks for men, 
women, and children at 50¢ a pair. Scrub tops and 
pants continue to be on sale for $3.00 each.  
 Help us move out hangers! They are 10¢ each 
OR 12 for $1.00. 
 In the Book Nook all hardbound and pa-
perback fiction books are BOGO until Sept. 21. 
Look for the overflow fiction shelf, too. Please let the 
cashier know if your book(s) are on the BOGO shelf.  
 658-5271. Open Wednesday–Friday, 10:00 
a.m.–4:00 p.m., and Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 

 On CR 250 

Twice Nice Furniture & More 
23353 CR 250 • 658-5871 

Mondays and Thursdays, 8:30 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 
First Saturday of the month, 9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. 
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singing, “walk on with Christ in your heart”. The song, 
“You’ll Never Walk Alone” is from a musical by Rodgers 
and Hammerstein titled Carousel. The song is sung at a 
tragic part of the musical, and brings hope to a heart-
broken woman who had just lost her boyfriend. It 
seems that the idea is that if we hurt, we just have to 
find hope, somehow, somewhere.  
 In Hebrews 12:2 the author points the readers 
to Jesus, who is “the author and perfecter of our faith.” 
We all need hope, and hope is not just some inexplica-
ble feeling; Jesus gives us real hope, hope that will last. 
Find your hope in Jesus today, and you will never walk 
alone. 
 Last week I mentioned the Employee of the 
Month program at GSC/DM. Here are the recipients so 
far for the year 2024: 

 January — Debbie Wilkes, Court Clerk on Dogwood 
 February — Amber Anderson, RN 
 March — Jaleel Robinson, CNA 
 April — Carrie Steele, LPN 
 May — Norma Blume, RN 
 June — Amanda Nims, RN 
 July — Theresa Wilkins, CNA 
 August — Patricia Cabrera, Social Services 
 September — Kimberly Coleman, LPN  

 These past recipients will choose our next 
employee of the month as they vote for the nominees 
on the October ballot. We have so many wonderful 
employees at GSC and DM. We often hear remarks from 
residents and family members concerning our great 
employees! 
 The children from Wee Care came by on Monday 
to celebrate Grandparents Day. The children and 
residents worked on a craft and enjoyed cookies and 
soft drinks. Take a look at the ACV Facebook page, and 
you’ll see some of the smiles. 
 Dick Grillo and Don Mott have recently been at 
GSC to share with our residents. We are thankful for 
these two men — Dick to sing, and Don to “travel” with 
us! 

RIVERWOODS 
Betsey Ruehl, Reporter 

Save the date: Oct. 24. We are planning the next RW 
event. 
 Forewarning to dog owners and those whose 
grandkids might be visiting: Watch where you walk. 
This week, I noticed broken glass on Wildwood Drive. 
Since I walk our dog all over RW, I knew it was a puppy 
paw cut waiting to happen. On the way back I picked 
up as much as I could. I am officially a rescuer!  
 Last week, while riding on Wildwood Drive, I 
saw a blob in the road. Sometimes I think stuff falls off 
the trash trucks, and I pick up what I can. It turns out, 
the “blob” was a turtle. I got out of the golf cart, picked 
it up, and put it on the grass by the pond. A few days 
later, Gary and I were on 136 and I saw another “blob”, 
which turned out to also be a turtle that I picked up and 
moved off the road. I hope it wasn’t the same one! It 
would have been a really long walk for the turtle. 
 There’s a slight chill in the morning air, and 
evening darkness seems to arrive just a little bit sooner 
every day. The time change is just around the corner. 
Sunday, Sept. 22, at 9:43 a.m., Florida should begin the 
Autumn Solstice. 
 While playing Mahjong the other day, I men-
tioned I had read a story about “sea glass”. It resonat-
ed with me and with those I sent it to, as well. An 
excerpt: I want to age like sea glass, smoothed by tides 
but not broken ... I want my hard edges to soften ... I 
want to ride the waves ... I can send you a copy if you 
would like it. 
 Robin Williams quotes: “What’s right is what’s 
left if you do everything else wrong.” “You’re only given 
a little spark of madness. You mustn’t lose it.” “Comedy 
can be a cathartic way to deal with personal trauma.” 

MEMBER BENEFITS 

ACV offers a variety of programs and services to its 
members under the membership program. Members 

pay a monthly fee to provide supplemental support for 
this array of services and programs, meeting many of 
the varied needs of its members, as well as providing 
the opportunity to live his or her life to its fullest 
potential and highest level of independence. Some 
services you may not need today, you may well find 
important or essential in the future, and your financial 
participation makes it possible for your neighbor to have 
access to the services they need now. 

This week’s member benefit of note: 
Members needing transportation to medical appoint-
ments may pay to have a Village employee drive them 
using a Village vehicle. This is called medical transporta-
tion. Fees vary by location. Those with questions or 
who are ready to schedule a trip should call the IC at 
658-3333. Some low-income individuals may qualify for 
assistance; check with your service coordinator. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

PHOTO DISPLAY IN PHILLIPS CENTER 
Gary Kueppers, Reporter 

New photos have been posted in the hallway to the left 
of the Lopin’ Gopher. This is a continuation of the 
theme “Photos of residents when two to 10 years of 
age”. I received more photos than could be displayed at 
one time, so here’s more! See if you can recognize who 
they are. 
 Coming themes are “The Golden Hour” and 
“Butterflies”. Please send me your best photos for the 
next themes any time you are able. I can also accept 
ideas for new themes you would like to see. This is 
open to all ACV members and employees. Send photos 
to me at gkuep1945@windstream.net, or call me at  
658-6442.  

ELAINE HARRIS OBITUARY 
Our hearts were saddened to hear of the passing of 
Elaine Harris on Aug. 30. Elaine and her husband, Ed, 
came down in their RV to stay in Tresca Park the past 
several winters. They could often be seen trimming, 
pruning and caring for our grapevines — all 10 125-foot 
rows — a very big job. They also trimmed and cleaned 
up bushes and beds in Camp Suwannee and around the 
church. Her gift of time and talent to ACV will be missed 
for she always had a big smile and a hello for everyone! 
 Before they left earlier this year, they made 
plans to move into RW and become full members of 
ACV upon their return in late September. Hopefully Ed 
will come later in the fall to be with us again. We look 
forward to seeing him and thanking him for bringing 
Elaine to brighten our village. 
 You can read Elaine’s obituary at 
www.beaulieufuneralhome.com/obituary/elaine-harris. 

FROM BAGS TO BEDS 
We only had two people show up at last week’s meet-
ing, but I feel it was still a great day. Folded bags and 
balls of plarn were dropped off from people who work 
at home. They are an important part of our group. 
 I stopped in at Kathleen’s, the head of our plarn 
ministry, to drop off a trunk full of plarn balls. I make 
this trip about every other week — not always with a 
trunk full, but more than I want to store in my house. I 
feel this shows a good strong group of volunteers. 
Kathleen sends her thanks and appreciation every time 
I see her. 
 We meet Thursdays at 10:00 a.m. at Cleo’s 
Meeting House. Thank you for all your support of the 
plarn ministry.  

Linda Warner 

FOOD REVIEW 
Another tasty Sunday lunch was enjoyed at RDR. A new 
item, Tuscan chicken, turned out to be worth waiting 
for. Boneless chicken thighs dressed in a lovely light 
sauce and spinach made me very happy. Very tender 
and delicious, this is a wonderful alternative to fried 
chicken. The ribs continue to be a hit on the buffet. 
 Saturday, the Bistro had Don’s beef teriyaki 
vegetable soup. Several of us really enjoyed it. 
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 If you love salad, try the salad bar at RDR. 
Check the FNN to the day.  
 The Lopin’ Gopher makes a fabulous mushroom 
Swiss burger. I had one last week, and it’s loaded with 
the goodies. Locally loved, it’s a great meal.  
 Come try the great selections at any of our three 
dining options. See y’all there! 

Jeanne Florence 

SMARTPHONE AND TABLET RECYCLING 
MS is collecting old smartphones and tablets for recy-
cling. We cannot accept flip phones or laptops. If you 
have an old smartphone or tablet that you’d like to 
recycle, bring it to MS during regular business hours. 
 We continue to accept old eye glasses and 
batteries for recycling. If you have cans to recycle, call 
Carroll Polk. 

HAIR CROPPERS  
Through Sept. 27, I’m super excited to be offering a gel 
polish and hand treatment service! The combination of 
these services will provide you with the luxury of having 
your nail polish linger for up to three weeks, while 
pampering your skin with products that will leave them 
feeling rejuvenated and moisturized. Please allow 60 
minutes for service. Costs $60. 
 Call or text (386) 205-3791 to book your ap-
pointment! 

FINANCIAL ADVISOR 
Wendy B. Meyer, CFP®, BFA®, financial advisor with 
Pivotal Wealth Planning is at the Village on the third 
Wednesday of every other month (February, April, 
June, August, October and December) from 9:00 a.m. 
to 2:00 p.m. in the VS professional offices. Call (850) 
973-8888 for more information or to schedule an 
appointment. 

LEGAL SERVICES 
The law firm of Robinson, Kennon & Kendron, P.A. will 
see clients by appointment only from 9:00 a.m. to 
12:00 noon on the following dates in the VS profession-
al offices: Sept. 13 and 27, Oct. 11 and 25, and Nov. 8 
and 22. To make an appointment, please call Leigh Ann 
Cannon at (386) 755-1334, Ext. 117. 

SQUARE CUTS AND MORE SALON 
Open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday  

and most Fridays 
12:00 noon to 7:00 p.m. 

Square Cuts and More Salon specializes in all your hair 
care needs. Call (386) 647-6240 for appointments. 
Kindly give 12–24 hours notice for cancellations or extra 
charges will apply. Walk-ins are welcome, but all great 
hair happens by appointment. I appreciate your busi-
ness. Thank you, Amy Hancock.  

RIDE-ABOUT 
If you’re interested in utilizing the Ride-About (ACV’s 
red, 10-passenger golf cart) for a tour of some kind, call 
MS at 658-5400.  

ACV QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
Do you have a question about the Village you think 
others would also like to ask? Submit your question to 
MS, and we will do our best to find out the answer for 
you and publish it here. 
 Q: Who do I see about renting a post office 
box? 
 A: If you’re interested in renting a post office 
box in Dowling Park, stop by Carter Village Hall and 
speak with either Dawn Carnes or Dennis Duncan. 

THANK YOU 

Thank you for your prayers, support, encouragement, 
and sharing of memories as we celebrated the life of 
Nancy Cornell. Though we are mourning, it is not 
without hope. We know we shall see her again when 
Jesus Christ returns. 

Traci Nissley, Lee Cornell, and family 

MISCELLANEOUS 

PLEASE NOTE: All submissions to the FNN must have 
a name attached. If you prefer to not have your name 
included with the listing in the FNN, indicate that on the 
submission. Ads may be dropped into the box near the 
IC, or emailed to fnn@acvillage.net. Only ACV members 
and staff may advertise here. Ads run for two weeks. 
 
FOR SALE: Portable RV waste tank, 28 gal. capacity, 
new in the box, $150. Contact Jim at 517-282-0333.** 
 
LOST AND FOUND: Malouf adjustable base controller, 
light denim cap, woman’s silver metal band watch, 
small Hoffritz knife, and black and tan glasses. Contact 
the IC at 658-3333 to identify.**  
 
FOR SALE: Child’s antique wicker rocking chair and 
chair. Contact Dottie at 352-316-5161.** 
 
FOR SALE: Leather electric recliner, $150; new lift 
chair, $250; adult electric tricycle, $1000 OBO; camper 
trailer, $4000 OBO; and many other items for sale. 
Contact Elaine at 423-802-0279.** 
 
WANTED: I would love to adopt, love and give lots of 
TLC to a small, fluffy dog. If you need to give up your 
dog for any reason, it will be well cared for in my home. 
Call 658-3753 for more information.*  
 
FOR SALE: 2020 Toyota Corolla, 4-door, electric and 
heated seats, about 36,000 miles. Great condition. 
Asking $12,000. Please contact Kathy at 249-6248.* 

FOLLOW YOUR NOSE 
A few weeks ago my son’s bedroom smelt like fish. And 
for the life of me I couldn’t figure out what the smell 
was. I deep cleaned his room and still couldn’t find the 
source of the smell. Within a few days the smell went 
away. Well yesterday the smell was back and horribly 
strong. I still couldn’t find where the smell was coming 
from.  
 This morning I decided to Google what can 
cause a fish smell in the home. The first thing that 
came up was melting plastic from outlets. So I went 
and checked. Sure enough I had an outlet that was hot 
and melting the plugs. I am so glad I caught it before a 
fire started. If you smell fish it could be an electrical 
problem. Similarly, if you smell rotten eggs it can be 
from a gas leak. 

Submitted by Patricia-Adele Lyons 

TEN COMMANDMENTS THE  
HEARING IMPAIRED WISH YOU KNEW 
1. Thou shall not speak to the listener from another 

room. 
2. Thou shall not speak with your back toward the 

listener or while the listener’s back is toward you. 
3. Thou shall not speak as you walk away. 
4. Thou shall not turn your face away from the 

listener while continuing to talk. 
5. Thou shall not speak while background noise 

(water running, TV playing, people talking, etc.) is 
as loud or louder than your voice. 

6. Thou shall not start to speak before getting the 
listener’s attention and while the listener is 
reading, engrossed in a TV program, or otherwise 
preoccupied. 

7. Thou shall not speak while your face is hidden in 
shadow. 

8. Thou shall not obstruct a view of your mouth 
while speaking. 

9. Thou shall not speak rapidly or by shouting. 
10. Thou shall be patient, supportive and loving when 

the listener appears to have difficulty 
comprehending what has been said.  
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Teacher: “Maria, go to the map and 
find North America.” 

Maria: “Here it is.” 
Teacher: “Correct. Now, class, who 

discovered America?” 
Class: “MARIA!” 



*Delivery available to on-campus ACV members only 
 

Prices 9/13–9/19 

THE VILLAGE GROCER 

Monday–Saturday • 9:00 am–6:00 pm • We deliver at 2:00 pm every day!* 658-3130 
 

GROCERY 
IGA Sliced Beets 15 oz. $ 1.29 
Daisy Sour Cream 8 oz. $ 1.69 
Campbell’s Chicken Noodle Soup 10.75 oz. $ 1.89 
IGA Black Ripe Olives 6 oz. $ 2.29 
Mueller’s Ziti Pasta 16 oz. $ 2.29 
IGA Rice Crispy Cereal 12 oz. $ 3.29 
Kleenex Facial Tissue 160 ct. $ 3.29 
Dutch Farms Parmesan Cheese 8 oz. $ 3.49 
JIF Reduced Fat Peanut Butter 15.5 oz. $ 3.59 
V-8 Low Sodium Tomato Juice 46 oz. $ 4.99 

PRODUCE 
Crisp Celery bunch $ 1.79 
Granny Smith Apples per lb. $ 2.59 

FROZEN 
Pictsweet Baby Lima Beans 12 oz. $ 2.69 
Seapak Popcorn Shrimp 8 oz. $ 6.49 

MEAT 
Gwaltney Thick Sliced Bologna per lb. $ 1.49 
Bone-in Chicken Breast per lb. $ 2.49 
Villari Smoked Sliced Bacon 12 oz. $ 3.99 
On Cor Breaded Chicken Patties 27 oz. $ 3.99 
Nathan’s Bigger Than A Bun Beef Frank 12 oz. $ 4.99 
Boneless Beef Shoulder Roast per lb. $ 5.69 
Boneless Eye of Round Steak per lb. $ 5.99 
Curly’s BBQ Pork or Chicken 12 oz. $ 5.99 

CHEESE OF THE WEEK 
Swiss Cheese — per lb. $7.19 

 
  

DON’T FORGET TO ORDER YOUR ROTISSERIE CHICKEN 
Full chicken $9.99, Half chicken $5.99 

** Call 658-3130. Order by 11:00 a.m. for 2:00 p.m. pick-up! ** 

This Week’s Verse: 
For the Holy Spirit, God’s gift, does not want you to be afraid of people,  
but to be wise and strong, and to love them and enjoy being with them.  

II Timothy 1:7 



Midday Dining Menu 
Monday–Friday 11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Saturday–Sunday 11:00 a.m.–1:30 p.m. 

Sept. 13–20, 2024 

 

$2.53 Soup: Clam Chowder 

$6.44 Entrées: GF Baked Fish, GF Garlic Butter Shrimp, Cheesy Ravioli,  
Fried Catfish 

$1.21 Sides: Mixed Greens, Chuck Wagon Corn, Cold Salads, Fruit, Baked Beans, 
Cheesy Grits   

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$2.53 Soup of the Day 

$7.59 Whistle Stop Special: Chicken Paprikash, Broccoli, Mashed Sweet Potatoes, 
Dinner Roll, Assorted Desserts, Fountain Drink 

 

 

Lunch Buffet 
Members $12.63 | Non-Members $17.81 | Beverage Included 

 Entrées: Pot Roast, Pork Loin Roast, Fried Chicken 

 Sides: Prince Edward Vegetables, Succotash, Side Salad, Fruit, Baked Beans, 
Macaroni and Cheese, Mashed Potatoes with Gravy 

 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$2.53 Soup: Soup of the Day 

$6.44 Entrées: Chicken Broccoli Rice Casserole, Liver and Onions 

$1.21 Sides: Five-Way Vegetables, Corn, Cold Salads, Fruit, 
Boiled Buttery Garlic Parsley Potatoes  

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$7.70 Special: Salad Bar 

$6.44 Entrées: Grilled Cheese with Tomato Bisque Soup, Country Fried Steak with 
White Gravy 

$1.21 Sides: Four Bean Salad, Honey Glazed Carrots, Cold Salads, Fruit 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

FRIDAY, 9/13 

SATURDAY, 9/14 

SUNDAY, 9/15 

MONDAY, 9/16 

TUESDAY, 9/17 

NOTE: Prices listed are the retail cost per item. ACV members who present their ID badge at the cash 
register will receive a 10% discount. Menu is subject to change. Individual beverage cost: $1.30. 

GF=Gluten-Free | NSA=No Sugar Added 



 

$2.53 Soup: Soup of the Day 

$6.44 Entrées: Mojo Pulled Pork with or without Bun, Fried Chicken  

$1.21 Sides: Cabbage, Chuck Wagon Corn, Cold Salads, Fruit, Mashed Potatoes 
with Gravy 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$6.44 Entrées: Beef Tips, Chicken Salad on a Croissant 

$1.21 Sides: Cheesy Cauliflower, Beets, Cold Salads, Fruit, Baked Potato 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

 

 

$2.53 Soup: Lobster Bisque 

$6.44 Entrées: GF Baked Fish, GF Garlic Butter Shrimp, Chicken Cordon Bleu,  
Fried Chicken 

$1.21 Sides: Mixed Greens, California Normandy Vegetables, Cold Salads, Fruit,  
Baked Beans, Cheesy Grits 

$2.76 Desserts: Assorted Regular and NSA Desserts 

WEDNESDAY, 9/18 

THURSDAY, 9/19 

FRIDAY, 9/20 

Rumph Dining Room Midday Dining Menu 

Sept. 13–20, 2024 

658-5259 
Mon–Fri: 11 am–1 pm

Sat. & Sun: 11 am–1:30 pm

658-5777 

Wed–Thurs: 11 am–2 pm 

Fri–Sat: 8–10:30 am | 11 am–8 pm

658-5259 

Sun: 7:30–10 am | 3:30–7 pm 

Mon–Fri: 7:30–10 am | 2:30–7 pm 

Sat: 7:30–10:00 am | 3–7 pm

RUMPH DINING RM. 
$8.85 WEEKDAY  

VALUE PLATE 
Includes 1 entrée, 2 sides, bread,  

and a fountain drink. 
For premium entrée, add $2.30. 

 

 

RIVER LANDING BISTRO 
LUNCH & DINNER SPECIALS 

Friday, Sept. 13  
Spaghetti and Homemade Meatballs with  

Garlic Toast $16.95 

Saturday, Sept. 14 
Grilled Reuben on Marble Rye with Homemade Chips 

$12.95 


